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March 18, 2019

Debra A. Howland

Executive Director

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission.

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE: Waiver Request for Twin Pines Housing Trust for a Master Meter at Summer Park, 42-44

Lebanon Street1, Hanover, NH

Dear Ms. Howland:

Please accept this petition on behalf of Twin Pines Housing Trust d/b/a Twin Pines Housing (TPH) to

request a waiver of Puc Rule 303.02(a) in a Passive House multi-family residential building that will serve

low-income seniors and people with disabilities at 42-44 Lebanon Street, Hanover. The Commission has

granted TPH similar waivers for two other projects, 10 Parkhurst Street in Lebanon (DE 18-020), and 16

Tracy Street in West Lebanon (DE 18-061).

TPH is a non-profit developer and manager of affordable housing in the Upper Valley Region of Vermont

and New Hampshire. With a mission to create perpetually affordable housing in the Upper Valley, TPH

has a portfolio of417 rental units in the two states, the vast majority ofwhich are restricted to

households earning at or below 60% of the Area Median Income (AMI) for Grafton County NH and

Windsor County VT.

TPH is in the planning stages to re-develop Summer Park, a 3-building project with 24 units built in the

1970s. Summer Park serves low-income seniors and individuals with disabilities, and receives HUD

Section 8 project-based vouchers.

Summer Park’s redevelopment will take place in two phases to construct a single building. In Phase One

(SP1), the existing 24 units will be replaced by a new multi-story building which is designed to meet

Passive House standards. A Land Use Regulatory Agreement (LURA) will be filed with the Grafton

County Registry of Deeds for SP1 to ensure compliance with the affordability requirements for the life of

the project. After current residents are moved from their current apartments into the new building, the

three existing buildings will be demolished.

1 The current parcels are 42 and 44 Lebanon Street; E-911 currently anticipates that the address ofthe re

developed project will be 4 Summer Street.

Twin Pines Housing Trust is an equal opportunity provider and employer






